LICKING COUNTY OHIO HORSEMAN’S COUNCIL
 January 25, 2016
Meeting Minutes

President Charlene Santee calls the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Welcome to all new and returning members.
Announcements:
Equine Affair is coming up in April 7-10 at the Ohio Expo Center. The state OHC meeting was this past weekend at Salt fork. There were a lot of members there and there were 47 on Sunday the Ohio Trail Partnership (OTP) workday will be March 14th. August 5-7 is the Youth Horse camp for 12-17 years old.    The Secondary membership will happen in March. The by-laws are being changed to put a stop to secondary members voting.
Secretary’s Report
Sent around copies of the October meeting minutes the October minutes were also read. Sue Rutherford   made a motion to approve the minutes. Seconded by Paul Wilson- Motion Passed.
Sue Rutherford made a motion to amend the reading of the reading of the minutes for the rest of the year. Seconded by Paul Wilson. Motion Passed.
Treasurer’s Report
Barb Stevens gave the treasurer’s report and we have a balance of $6,498.69
Jan Dean won the free membership for 2016.
Committee/Other Reports -
Cards-Pam Hamlin –  
Card sent to Bonnie Clary for Bill in the hospital.
Corral News- Sue Rutherford-  
Sue has volunteered to do the Corral this year. Please make sure that you get any pictures and information that you may have to Sue by the 5th of each month.
Facebook- Charlene Santee-  
Judy Preston has turned over the admins of Facebook to Charlene. Charlene could use some help with that.
News Group-Charlene Santee and Barb Stevens-  
No Report
News Letter - Barb Stevens
 Barb Stevens is going to continue to do the newsletter for a while but may need some help with it later on.
Nominations- Judy Preston 
No Report 
Park Liaison & Park Improvements-
No Report, Not Present
Peep (Parties, Events, Entertainment, Parties)-Debbie Stevens 
There will be a PEEP committee meeting on February 7 at 2:30 at the Newark Public Library. Mark Stevens is the coordinator of the Hats off award. We will schedule a meeting to pick the Hats off award his week. We will let you know when the meeting is for sure.
Show-Diana Wheatley
Judy is no longer with us. I am need of some more help. Also if anyone is interested in being a co-chair I would really appropriate it. I have the food truck hired for the shows and it is Poppy's Roadside Diner. There will be a show committee meeting on February 7th at 1:00 pm at the Newark Public Library. We have the room reserved from 1-5pm if any other committees want to use it too.
Trail Maintenance-Craig Santee 
Meeting February 29th a half hour before the OHC meeting. About 6:30pm 
Dillon is done we would like some pictures if anyone has any.
The Maintenance at IMP fell through we are waiting until the weather break to reschedule.
Trail Mileage-Barb Stevens
Gotten a few in, going to give the patches at the February meeting.

Trail Rides-Teresa Smith
We will be having a meeting February 21st at Donato’s in Heath on 79 2:00 pm. We have the group ride at Mohican June 3-4-5.
Terry Baker made a motion for LCOHC to invite Knox County OHC to the Mohican ride. Seconded by Mary Baker. Motion passed.
Web Site-Diane Collins
No Report/ Not Present
Old Business-
Website redesign has been brought up with the teacher again and they are still working on getting it going as a class project. They are wanting to know what we want on it for sure and what we want it to look like.
The Silent auction at the state OHC we got $193.20 in profit. 
Tack auction- do we want to try to do another tack auction. No one wanted to step up to do so we will not have one this year. 
New Business  
Licking park District – what do we need to do for the use of the meeting room? We are thinking about 2 small projects at IMP and one big project at Taft. We tabled this until the next meeting so that we can talk with the Licking Park District.
Fundraiser Ideas- we talked about doing a Horse Daze and maybe raffling off a trail ride.
Talked about sponsoring youth for the youth camp that is August 5-7. 
Sue Rutherford made a motion that some of our fundraiser money go to a couple youth to be sponsored 	for the youth camp. Sue amended the motion that we sponsor 3 youth for the youth camp starting with 
LCOHC members then go to other counties. Seconded by Mary Baker Motion Passed.
 50/50 Drawing (chapter share goes to Food Bank)
There was no drawing.
Refreshments 
Were brought in by the 2016 officers
The Next meeting will be 
  February 29 @ 7pm at Infirmary Mound Senior Building.
Adjourn
Paul Wilson   made a motion to adjourn the meeting at pm 8:32 pm. Seconded by Craig Santee.  Motion Passed 
Secretary
Holli Wheatley


LICKING COUNTY OHIO HORSEMAN’S COUNCIL
February 29, 2016
Meeting Minutes
Charlene Santee called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm.
Welcome to all new and returning members. We had Alice and Brad Shane with us tonight.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:
OHC state meeting: March 20 FOE in Delaware *Bylaws changes for secondary membership Voting starts at 10:30 am * Lunch reservations need to be in by March 10th
Gibby State ride- accepting reservations.* Flyer and reservations are on the state website and Facebook events.
Muskingum County OHC is having a tack swap: March 6th 10:00-2:00pm at the old Dillon School.* Contact MOHC if you are interested in a space ($20) 
OHC Equine Affaire -looking for a presenter for “Trail Etiquette”. Friday April 8th at 6:00pm * Contact Oleda Hirsch if interested or know someone that may be interested. Free parking and entry pass.
Important corral notice -Barb Gerard will be sending out a “drop list” on March 15th all applications need to be in by March 12 any applications that are received after March 12 will not be included in the corral rosters.
OTP Hocking – Date has been changed to August 16 & 17.  We have no further information at this time as to where and what the project will be. Will check into it.
Equine Affaire OHC booth set up – April 6 if interested in helping set up the booth, contact Tina Maruffi-Reid at equineaffaire@ohconline.com.
Licking Valley Raiders 4-H tack Auction – Saturday march 19 starting at 4:00pm at the Licking valley High School.( Hanover)
Horse Daze- Butler County OHC is having a Horse Daze on Saturday September 17, 2016 from 10am-4pm more information on the state calendar.
Youth Camp Out: Dates are June 3, 4, 5 for ages 12-17 years. And August 5, 6, 7 for ages 8-11 years.
Central region meeting: March 6 1pm at “Old Bag of Nails” in Delaware. Requesting # of those planning to attend.
Knox County OHC is doing a fundraiser of selling stall, halter and pet signs for $4.00 
Treasurer’s Report
We have a Balance of $ 5,768.24.
Secretary’s Report
Sue Retherford made a motion to accept the January minutes, second by Debbie Stevens   Motion Passed.
Committee/Other Reports
Cards-Pam Hamlin
Bonnie Clary, Mark and Debbie Stevens for passing of brother, Jan Dean for passing of son and Deb Sheka for passing of mother.
Corral- Sue Retherford
We finally have a letter in the corral. Please get any and all information and pics to Sue Retherford before the 5th of each month.
Face Book-Charlene Santee
Active. Still looking for someone willing to help monitor the activity on Facebook.
Newsletter-Barb Stevens
No Report.
News Group-Barb Stevens
No Report.
 2015
Nominations-
Position is open due to Judy Preston stepping down, Arlene England said that she would step up to do the nominations.
Park Liaison & Park Improvements-
Position is open due to Jude Hall Stepping down. 
Karen McCabe said that she would be willing to step up, we have had a few others volunteer so we are going to decide which one to go with.
Peep- Debbie Stevens
The first committee meeting was held on February 7, 2016 at the Newark Public Library. Debbie Stevens was elected as the chair person. The purpose of the committee is to plan parades, entertainment, events and programs.
The 2015 Hat's Off Award was chosen and this member will be presented with the award at the March chapter meeting, so come join us in congratulating this well-deserved member.
There was a lot of good discussion and the following events were planned for the 2016 year. Well-deserved thanks go out to all of the committee members who attended and helped plan this year's events.
Parades
Utica Sertoma Ice Cream Festival parade will be on Saturday may 28, 2016; Mark Stevens will be our coordinator.
Delaware All Horse Parade will be on September 11, 2016, Terry Baker will be our coordinator.
Potlucks
August meeting potluck, this will just be a potluck, we will not be participating in the chili cook off. This will just be a social event so come and join us.
Pizza Ride will be August 20, 2016 at Taft South. We will ride at 4pm, eat at 6pm and join in the moon light ride at 8pm. 
Terry Baker made a motion a change the pizza ride to Taft with the moon light ride. Seconded by Mike Smith, Motion Passed
Annual Chapter Party
This event will be on November 12, 2016 at the Mary Ann Township Hall. There will be a band, potluck, and kid's activities, stick horse races, face painting, etc. Arlene England will be our coordinator. Dana Retherford is in charge of the kid's activities.
Community Service Project
Elves in Action on December 3, 2016. We will be elves collecting for the Licking County Food Pantry. Mark Stevens will be our coordinator.
History of Chapter
Maintaining of the history of our chapter will be done by Debbie Stevens.
Public Relations
We will be promoting our events, in newspapers, online, and in horse related businesses. Dana Retherford will put the events on Facebook and online. All other promotions will be a combination of help from all chapter members.
Chapter Display will be done by Debbie Stevens.
Equine Affaire brochure will have new pictures this year. Debbie Stevens will see if Deb Sheka will continue to do the brochure as she has it on her computer.
Turn Your Screen “Off” Week kick “Off” is on May 1, 2016at Infirmary Mound Park. This event is put on by the Licking Park District. Mark and Debbie Stevens will be our coordinators.
Christmas Caroling
This event will be on December 10, 2016 with a snow date of December 17, 2016. Mitzi Gerber will be out coordinator.
2016 Hat's Off Award
Nominations will be accepted from January 1, 2016 through December 31, 2016. So if you have any nominations please submit them to the coordinator; Mark Stevens or the Peep chairperson, Debbie Stevens. One award will be presented at the March 2017 meeting.
Programs
Trailer backing Clinic. Date to be announced. Mark Stevens will be our coordinator. There will be 4 stations, one instructor and one helper will be at each station. We will need members to volunteer for these positions. RSVP will be required for this event.
Fun Day at the Park
The fun day at the Park was discussed at length. Last Year's was successful but it took a lot of set up with very few members helping. It was decided that the committee would have Mary Baker see if Terry Baker could turn this into a central region event for the 2017 year, so that multiple chapter's memberships could help with this event.
We had a very successful planning session. I would like to once again thank the committee members for stepping up and helping. We still have room on the committee if you would like to volunteer to be on the committee to help make these events successful. Everyone is welcome. 
Debbie Stevens, Peep Chair person.
Show-Diana Wheatley
We had a show committee meeting on February 7, 2016 at the Newark Public Library. Judges are hired. Food truck is hired. Classes are not being split. I wasn’t able to reorder more ribbons. Volunteer sheet is being passed around. Diana Wheatley Show Chair Person.
Trail Rides-Teresa Smith
April 7-10 2016 (Thursday- Sunday) Equine Affaire. Ohio State Fairgrounds.
Trail Maintenance-Craig Santee 
Waiting for good weather to do work at Infirmary Mound Park. 
OTP Hocking- April 16 & 17 working on goat trail. And working manure pits and on tie lines.
Trail Mileage-Barb Stevens
Patches will be handed out at the March meeting.

Web Site-Diana Collins
Still not working.
Old Business
Website redesign update- Charlene Santee talked with the instructor, they have all the info to get onto the current website if possible. The process has been started and a student has kind of been picked out to do the project.
Licking Park District Rental-Charlene Santee met with Tami with the Licking Park District
Arena – 2 shows Maintenance of arena fencing and booth, maintenance the flower bed.
Building – 3 Projects, 2 trail maintenance Man power for the turnpike to try to get it try, 1 trail maintenance at Taft to reroute around the bog.
The building would cost $55 for 2 hours of rental a night. 
Craig Santee made a motion to accept the work for the use of the Building and the Arena. Seconded by Arlene England. Motion Passed
New Business
No new business
50/50 Drawing
The 50/50 winner was Sue Retherford in the amount of $7.50 she donated her portion back to Food Pantry.
Refreshments
Were provided by Mary and Terry Baker and Sue Retherford.  
Adjourn
Barb Stevens made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:21 pm, second by Debbie Stevens Motion Passed.
Secretary
Holli Wheatley




















LICKING COUNTY OHIO HORSEMAN’S COUNCIL
March 28, 2016  
Meeting Minutes

Charlene Santee called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.
Welcome to all new and returning members. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:
OHC State meeting: march 20th FOE Delaware 
All four By-laws passed. Trail Mileage &saddle hour reports for 2015 (Licking 3rd in Trail hours &12th in Saddle hours.) (Top Parks/ Hocking, Mohican, Beavercreek.) Trail Maintenance reports for 2015. 
2017 International Trail Conference to be held in Dayton Ohio.
Upcoming rides scheduled around the state. (Flyers) 
Equine Affaire OHC Booth Setup: April 6th! If interested in helping set up or in working the booth, contact Tina Maruffi-Reid at equineaffaire@ohconline.com
Treasurer’s Report
We have a Balance of $ 5,624.12
Secretary’s Report
Debbie Stevens made a motion to accept the February minutes, seconded by Earl Hughes Motion Passed.
Committee/Other Reports
Cards-Pam Hamlin
No Report
Corral- Sue Retherford
We need pictures, I can put up to three in our article. Look for our article in the corral.
Face Book-Charlene Santee
Active. Everyone is behaving themselves. Dana Retherford has volunteered to help monitor Facebook.  
Newsletter-Barb Stevens
We would still like some personal interest moments so please get that to Barb Stevens.
News Group-Barb Stevens
No Report
Nominations-Arlene England
No Report
Park Liaison & Park Improvements-
Karen McCabe and Charlene Santee are going to work together and share the duties.
Peep- Debbie Stevens
At the April 25th meeting we will be having a “Trail Safety” speaker it will take about 30-45 minutes.
Show-Diana Wheatley
Volunteer sign-up sheet was sent around.
Trail Maintenance-Craig Santee 
We did some work at Dillon with the Bikers. We moved some trails around. We still got to mark the trails. OTP Hocking is April 16th at 9:00am and we will be working on the goat trail. You will need to bring hammers and post hold diggers. May 14th Tuscarora’s camp ground OTP.
Trail Mileage-Barb Stevens
Under awards.
Trail Rides-Teresa Smith
Zeleski group camp has been moved to October 21-23. They do not have water onsite so you will have to make sure that you take your own.
Web Site-Diana Collins
Under old business.
Old Business
Website re-design update by Charlene Santee-Charlene has spoken Tom the instructor of the computer class and they have started the project. They are hoping to have it working by next weekend.
Ohio Youth Program by Terry Baker- He would like to sponsor Gabe Yontz’ son for the camp. We are sending out a newsgroup so anyone interested can sign up. Please summit all names by April 22nd so that the names can be picked by the April 25th meeting. 
New Business
No new business
50/50 Drawing
The 50/50 winner was Dale Ours in the amount of $10.00.
Refreshments
Were provided by Deb Sheka, Debbie Stevens, Jan Dean, Arlene England and Carmen Porter.
Adjourn
Craig Santee made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:12 pm, second by Earl Hughes Motion Passed.
Secretary
Holli Wheatley






















LICKING COUNTY OHIO HORSEMAN’S COUNCIL
 April 25, 2016
Meeting Minutes

President Charlene Santee calls the meeting to order at 7:08 pm.

Welcome to all new and returning members.

Guest Speaker: Regina Shoopman, OSU Mounted officer speaking on "Trail Safety". 

Announcements- 
· RT97 closure to Mohican. 
Paul Wilson made a motion to suspend the reading of the secretary and treasurer reports. Seconded by Earl Hughes. Motion Passed. 

Committee/Other Reports
Cards-Pam Hamlin 
No Report
Corral News-Sue Retherford
No Report
Facebook-Charlene Santee
No Report
News Group- Charlene Santee
No Report
Newsletter- Barb Stevens
No Report
Nominations- Arlene England
No Report
Park Liaison & Park Improvements- Karen McCabe
No Report
PEEP (Programs, events, entertainment, parties)- Deb Stevens
May 1st turn your screen off kick off at IMP.
May 28th Utica Sertoma Ice Cream parade.
Show- Diana Wheatley  
No Report
Trail Rides-Teresa Smith 
May 6-8 Group ride at Great Seal.
Trail Maintenance-Craig Santee 
April 30th meet at IMP horse parking at 9:00 am. Please bring tools.
Trail Mileage-Barb Stevens
No Report
Web Site-Diana Collins
Under old business.
Old Business
· Website redesign- the website is almost finished you can at least log on to it.

· Youth Camp- we received 5 youth names of whom would like to attend the youth camp. 
            Paul Wilson made a motion to pay for 2 more youth to go to the camp. Seconded by   
            Mark Stevens. Motion Passed.
· Update on Licking Park District contract- we are still waiting to hear back from the park.

New Business
Sue Retherford made a motion to allow all secondary members to be allowed to vote and to hold office. Seconded by Teresa Smith. Opened for discussion.
Motion Denied.

50/50 Drawing  
There was no drawing.

Refreshments 
There were refreshments.

Adjourn
Craig Santee made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:33 pm. Seconded by Paul Wilson. Motion Passed.

Secretary
Holli Wheatley




LICKING COUNTY OHIO HORSEMAN’S COUNCIL
May 30, 2016  
Meeting Minutes

*Minutes are pending!




LICKING COUNTY OHIO HORSEMAN’S COUNCIL
                June 27, 2016
             Meeting Minutes

President Charlene Santee calls the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.
Welcome to all new and returning members.
Announcements- 
Actha is temporarily shut down due to financial issues. 
Secretary’s Report 
Mark Stevens made a motion to approve the May meeting minutes. Seconded by Cinda Wilson. Motion Passed.
Treasurer’s Report
Barb was not present so there was no report. 
Committee/Other Reports 
Cards-Pam Hamlin 
No Report/ Not Present
Corral News-Sue Retherford
Needs everything by the 5th of the month. 
Face Book-Charlene Santee
Active. Dana Is doing a good job of keeping everything in line. 
News Group- Charlene Santee
No Report
News Letter- Barb Stevens
No Report/ Not Present
Nominations- Arlene England
No Report
Park Liaison & Park Improvements- Karen McCabe
The wet trail at Taft has to be rerouted when we are ready.
PEEP (Programs, events, entertainment, parties)- Deb Stevens
We had 8 walkers and 6 riders at the Utica Ice Cream Parade.
Show- Diana Wheatley
Our First show is July 30. We are still in need of some volunteers.
Trail Rides-Teresa Smith 
There was 28 riders at Mohican, 18 riders at Hocking and 8 riders at Great Seal. Next week is the Bur Oak Regional Ride
Trail Maintenance-Craig Santee 
No Report 
Trail Mileage-Barb Stevens
No Report
Web Site-Diana Collins
Under old business
Old Business
Website redesign update by Charlene Santee-Met with the student that is in charge of the website project and all of our old pictures and info will be on the new website. We are still working a few things out like the trail ride schedule. We can now Log on to the Website.
New Business
The Licking Park District apologies for not getting the contract to us in paper form. We are up to date on our work as of right now. They want to try a 17 month lease Aug 1st - Dec 2017. We will do 2 projects at IMP and one at Taft and we will do the up keep on the arena.
50/50 Drawing  
No Drawing

Refreshments 
Were brought in by Cinda Wilson
Adjourn
Debbie Stevens made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:24pm
Secretary
Holli Wheatley





















LICKING COUNTY OHIO HORSEMAN’S COUNCIL
              July 25, 2016
           Meeting Minutes

President Charlene Santee called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.
Welcome to all returning members and new members Dee and Bob Matkowski
Announcements- 
We got a thank you card from Aubrie for sending her to the youth horse camp.
We got a thank you card from Fairfield County OHC for helping get the gravel.
Treasurer’s Report
We have a balance of $4,628.16.
 Paul Wilson Made a motion to approve the Balance. Seconded by Craig Santee. Motion Passed.
Secretary’s Report
Sent around copies of the June meeting minutes. Paul Wilson made a motion to approve the minutes. Seconded by Barb Stevens. Motion Passed.
Committee/Other Reports -
Cards-Pam Hamlin – 
No Report/Not Present
Corral News- Sue Retherford
No Report/ Not Present
Face Book- Charlene Santee & Dana Retherford
Active.
News Letter -Barb Stevens 
I need people to send me pictures by email so we have something in besides only what I have.
Nominations- Arlene England
No Report
Park Liaison & Park Improvements- Karen McCabe & Charlene Santee
Under Old Business
PEEP (Programs, events, entertainment, parties)-Deb Stevens 
We have been working with the Licking Park District. We are a standstill with the trailer backing clinic. We will let everyone know when we come up with a date and time. There will be a committee meeting at the Bradley Building before the September meeting at 6:00 pm to talk about the party in November.
Show- Diana Wheatley
The show is this Saturday at 9:00 am. It’s going to be hot so we could use everyone’s help. 
A few of us went up and did some repairs on the floor upstairs and downstairs. We also put new boards on the bridge.
Trail Rides-Teresa Smith 
At Bur Oak we had 10 riders. We had 5 riders at Salt Fork.
August 20th is the pizza ride at Taft South, We will ride out at 4:00 pm we will eat at 6:00pm and we will then ride with the moon light ride with the Licking Park District at 8:00pm.
Trail Maintenance-Craig Santee 
Met with Tami and we are to do 2 wet spots and we will probably be able to get it all done in a day with enough help. 

Trail Mileage-Barb Stevens
No Report
Web Site-Diana Collins
Under Old Business
Old Business
Website Redesign update- Charlene Santee-the trail ride schedule has been posted onto the website. Park Contract for use of the building- 
Mark Stevens made a motion to continue to do the work for the Licking Park District for the use of the building. Seconded by Arlene England. Motion Passed.
New Business
No New Business
50/50 Drawing (chapter share goes to Food Bank)
Cinda Wilson won $4.00 and gave it back to trail maintenance.
Refreshments 
Were brought in by Arlene England. 
Debbie Stevens   made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 pm. Seconded by Diana Wheatley   Motion Passed.
Secretary
Holli Wheatley




























LICKING COUNTY OHIO HORSEMAN’S COUNCIL
           August 29, 2016
         Meeting Minutes

President Charlene Santee calls the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
Welcome to all returning members and new members Linda Smith, Tiffany, Sedrick and Anya.
Announcements:
Thank you cards Shelly Barth and Madison Ely for sponsoring them for the youth camps.
Secretary’s Report
Sent around copies of the July meeting minutes. Diana Wheatley made a motion to approve the minutes. Seconded by Earl Hughes. Motion Passed.
Treasurer’s Report
Barb Stevens was not present so there was no report.
Committee/Other Reports -
Cards-Pam Hamlin – 
No Report/ Not Present
Corral News-Sue Retherford
No Report/ Not Present
Facebook-Charlene Santee/ Dana Retherford
Active 
Newsletter - Barb Stevens 
No Report/ Not Present
Nominations- Arlene England
We have some nominations, and they are as follows 
President- Charlene Santee
Vice President - Mark Stevens 
Secretary- Holli Wheatley
Treasure- Craig Santee 
Park Liaison & Park Improvements-Karen McCabe
Talked about some areas at Taft that need to be worked on. 
PEEP (Programs, Events, Entertainment, Parties) -Deb Stevens
Pizza ride was on August 20th at Taft, we had 10 riders the moonlight ride was canceled due to rain.
Show-Diana Wheatley
September 10th is our next show. We are still in need of some helpers. We had a good show on July 30 we had 84 riders 30 plus volunteers. We had a deposit of $1,832. Before expenses. There were about 150-175 people on the grounds. We had a few people ask about getting a mounting block installed around the arena. Diana Wheatley made a motion to purchase 2 mounting blocks for the arena. Seconded by Earl Hughes, Motion Passed.   
Trail Rides-Teresa Smith 
Blue Rock is September 16-18. 
Tanglewood is September 23-25 and you can RSVP to 740-493-3801
Trail Maintenance-Craig Santee 
September 10th 9am is a Hocking maintenance day meet at old man’s cave. If you have any questions contact John Boley. 
Trail Mileage-Barb Stevens
No Report/ Not Present
Web Site-Diana Collins
Under old Business.
Old Business
Park Contract for use of the building. The contract was signed August 23rd. We are going to do a 17 month contract now through December 2017, and we will do 2 projects at IMP and 1 project at Taft.
Website redesign by Charlene Santee- We may have to find another student because the girl is not doing what we want to be done. 
New Business
Full moon ride September 17th at IMP back at the arena. 8:00-8:30pm. 
50/50 Drawing (chapter share goes to Food Bank)
There was no drawing.
Refreshments 
Thank you to everyone who brought for the potluck.
Adjourn
Debbie Stevens made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:33 pm. Seconded by Beth Webb. Motion Passed
Secretary
Holli Wheatley
LICKING COUNTY OHIO HORSEMAN’S COUNCIL
September 26, 2016
					Meeting Minutes

President Charlene Santee called the meeting to order at 7:02pm.

Welcome to all returning members.

Announcements:
· New “Revised” Equine activity participant waiver now on the state OHC website.
· Central region representative (currently Ann Beathard) term is up and she is running again. Anyone interested in running for the position?
· Reminder! November state OHC meeting is voting time for the state officers. Meeting is open to all OHC members. Please consider coming.
· OHC membership program “Saddle Up and Support Ohio’s Trails.” 

Secretary’s Report
Sent around copies of the August meeting minutes. Earl Hughes made a motion to approve the minutes. Seconded by Debbie Stevens. Motion Passed.

Treasurer’s Report
Barb Stevens gave the treasurer’s report and we have a balance of $6,615.91

Committee/Other Reports

Cards-Pam Hamlin – 
No Report / Not Present
Corral News-Sue Retherford
No Report / Not Present
Facebook-Charlene Santee
Active
Newsletter- Barb Stevens
No Report
Nominations- Arlene England 
We vote at the October meeting.
Park Liaison & Park Improvements- Karen McCabe
Still working on dates to get work done for trail maintenance. Also make sure that you watch out for hunters and make sure that you wear you orange.
PEEP (Programs, Events, Entertainment, Parties) -Deb Stevens
The Party is Nov. 12 at the Mary Ann Twp. Hall. Set up is from 2-4, doors open at 4. We eat from 4:30-5:30 and the band will play from 6-9. We will have the same band the Pleasant Valley boys. 
Show-Diana Wheatley
We had 32 entries and only 14 volunteers.
Trail Rides-Teresa Smith 
Tanglewood was last weekend and we had 23 riders. Sept. 30-Oct. 2 is ride at Beaver Creek, Oct.7-9 is Elkins, Oct.14-16 is Pleasant Hill, and Oct. 21-23 is Zeleski & Alum Creek is Oct. 28-30. 
Trail Maintenance-Craig Santee
Trying/ wanting to start maintenance by November. Weekends/ Midweek? We are going to have a work day at IMP on Wednesday Oct. 19 starting at 9:00am.
Trail Mileage-Barb Stevens
Please log your miles.

Web Site-Charlene Santee
Under old business.
Old Business
· Website redesign by Charlene Santee-Still having a hard time with the student. So Charlene has being doing some on her own. The Trail ride schedule is up, the minutes, newsletters and the officer information.
· Steps for arena - A member has offered to donate 2 sets of steps (3 step mounting blocks) to be used up at the arena.  
New Business
Mark Stevens made a motion to resend the motion of buying mounting blocks since they are being donated by Linda Smith. Seconded by Earl Hughes. Motion Passed.
50/50 Drawing (chapter share goes to Food Bank)
Arlene England won $8.50 and donated her share back to the food pantry.
Refreshments 
Were brought in by Terry Drummond and Pat Bringardner.
Adjourned: Earl Hughes made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:04 pm. Seconded by Debbie Stevens. Motion Passed
Holli Wheatley












Licking County Ohio Horseman’s Council
October 31, 2016
Meeting Minutes

President Charlene Santee called the meeting to order at 7:00   pm.

Welcome to all returning members.
Announcements:
· Reminder! November State OHC meeting is voting time for State OHC officers! Meeting is open to all OHC members! Please consider going.
· Teresa Smith talked about Blue Skies. She has found a place to have her therapeutic riding at! The facility is called Home of Joy it is in Lancaster on Coonpath Rd. and Lake Rd. If you are interested in helping please see Teresa to get an application. 

Secretary’s Report- Holli Wheatley 
Sent around a copy of the September meeting minutes.  Paul Wilson made a motion to approve the September minutes. Seconded by Earl Hughes. 
Motion Passed.

Treasurer’s Report -Barb Stevens 
We have a balance of $6,128.34
Barb Stevens made a motion to approve the 2017 budget. Seconded by Mark Stevens.
Motion Passed

Committee’s/ Other Reports

Cards- Pam Hamlin 
No Report/ Not Present 

Corral News - Sue Retherford
No Report / Not Present

Facebook- Charlene Santee/ Dana Retherford
Active. Dana is doing a good job.

Newsletter- Barb Stevens 
Barb is going to do one more for the year so please get your stuff into her.

Nominations- Arlene England
1. President-Charlene Santee
2. Vice President-Mark Stevens 
3. Secretary-Holli Whatley 
4. Treasurer-Craig Santee
Arlene England made a motion to accept the officers as announced. Seconded by Paul Wilson
Motion Passed.


Park Liaison & Park Improvements- Karen McCabe
No Report/ Not Present

Peep (Programs, Events, Entertainment, Parties)- Debbie Stevens
The Fall Round up is November 12th. We will not be doing elves in action this year due to all of the construction around downtown.

Show- Diana Wheatley
No Report

Trail Mileage- Barb Stevens
We put an electronic form on the website.

Trail Rides- Teresa Smith
Last weekend we rode at Alum Creek and we had 6 riders on Saturday and 11 on Sunday’s. Our ride schedule is done for the year.
 
Trail Maintenance- Craig Santee
We had 10 people that came to help at infirmary Mound Park. We were able to get it all done. Now we have to work out at Taft we have until the end of 2017 to get it done.
 
Website- Diane Collins
Under old Business

Old Business:
· Website Re- design UPDATE by Santee. The website is up and running! Has anyone looked at it lately, Opinions or comments? It is all done YAY!  Charlene is trying to get everything on in a timely manner.

· Central Region Representative Vote (Ann Beathard & Rick Patterson)?  Rick Patterson was the winner for the LCOHC.

· Steps for the arena area have been purchased! Thank You to Linda Smith. Craig Santee will put the OHC name on them. We are in need of someone to store them for us. Anyone interested or have the room? Jan Dean said that is is willing to store them. Thank you again.

New Business:
· 2017 Monetary Grants are available again! Do we want to attempt to apply? And if so who wants to take on the challenge of writing the grant? We decided not to do the grant this year.

50/50 Drawing:
 $8.00 was won by Earl Hughes and gave it back to the food pantry.           .
Refreshments were brought in by:
Arlene England.
Diana Wheatley made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:09 pm. Seconded by Debbie Stevens          .
Motion Passed








